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Office of the Attorney General
40 Capitol Square SW
Atlanta, Georgia 30334-1300

CHRISTOPHER M. CARR www.law.ga.gov
ATTORNEY GENERAL (404) 458-3600

December 5, 2024

FOIA Public Liaison

Federal Communications Commission
45 L Street NE

Washington, DC 20554

Re: FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT REQUEST

Dear FCC Records Custodian:

Please accept this letter as a formal request under the Freedom of Information Act, 5 U.S.C. §

552%

I request documentation from the Federal Communications Commission relating to its actions
taken in response to my June 4, 2024 letter addressed to Chairwoman Jessica Rosenworcel
regarding the FCC’s position on cell phone jamming devices (the “June 4th Letter”). In particular,
[ am requesting the production of:

Any and all intra-office correspondence regarding the June 4th Letter, including but not
limited to intra-office mail, e-mail, US mail, text messages, and any intra-office chat
messages (i.e. Slack, Microsoft Teams, Skype, or Google Chat);

Any and all notes and/or memoranda generated in response to the June 4th Letter;

Any and all meeting agendas and/or meeting minutes referencing or related to the June 4th
Letter;

Any and all documents referenced in or used as a resource in drafting the FCC’s August 2,
2024 response to the June 4th Letter;

Any and all reports, policies, and/or correspondence regarding the use and results of the
micro-jamming systems tested at USP Atlanta, USP Coleman 2, FCI Coleman, LSCI
Coleman, and ADX Florence.

A list of the state- and local-level designated correctional facility officials authorized by
the FCC in the state of Georgia, if any;

Any and all reports and/or correspondence regarding the effectiveness of managed access
systems and/or other contraband interdiction systems in combatting the use of contraband
devices.
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I make this request on behalf of the Office of the Attorney General so that my office may better
understand the FCC’s position on the use of cell phone jamming devices in prisons, which we
maintain is inconsistent with the plain language of the Communications Act.

I am willing to pay fees for this request. If you estimate that the fees will exceed $100.00, please
inform me first. If you have any questions, please contact Nathan Hovey by phone at 404-458-
3483 or email at nhovey@law.ga.gov.

Thank you for your attention to this request.

Sincerely,

(éristophe; M. Carr

Georgia Attorney General



